
1418-S
Sponsor(s): House Committee on Finance (originally sponsored by
Representatives Gombosky, McMorris, Mulliken, Pennington, Ahern,
Wood, Ogden, Benson, Reardon, Linville, Haigh, Miloscia, Simpson,
McIntire, Santos, Rockefeller and Kessler)

Brief Description: Promoting community revitalization.

HB 1418-S.E - DIGEST

(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Declares that it is the purpose of this act: (1) To encourage
taxing districts to cooperate in the allocation of future tax
revenues that are used to finance public improvements designed to
encourage private development in selected areas, in particular in
those local governments that are located adjacent to another state
or international border;

(2) To assist those local governments that have a competitive
disadvantage in its ability to attract business, private
investment, or commercial development due to its location near a
state or international border; and

(3) To prevent or arrest the decay of selected areas due to
the inability of existing financial methods to provide needed
public improvements, and to encourage private investment designed
to promote and facilitate the orderly redevelopment of selected
areas.

Provides that, before adopting an ordinance creating the
increment area, a local government must: (1) Obtain written
agreement for the use of community revitalization financing to
finance all or a portion of the costs of the designated public
improvements from taxing districts that, in the aggregate, levy at
least seventy-five percent of the regular property tax on property
within the increment area;

(2) Hold a public hearing on the proposed financing of the
public improvement in whole or in part with community
revitalization financing. Notice of the public hearing must be
published in a legal newspaper of general circulation within the
proposed increment area at least ten days before the public hearing
and posted in at least six conspicuous public places located in the
proposed increment area. Notices must describe the contemplated
public improvements, estimate the costs of the public improvements,
describe the portion of the costs of the public improvements to be
borne by community revitalization financing, describe any other
sources of revenue to finance the public improvements, describe the
boundaries of the proposed increment area, and estimate the period
during which community revitalization financing is contemplated to
be used; and

(3) Adopt an ordinance establishing the increment area that
describes the public improvements, describes the boundaries of the
increment area, estimates the cost of the public improvements and
the portion of these costs to be financed by community
revitalization financing, estimates the time during which regular
property taxes are to be apportioned, provides the date when the



apportionment of the regular property taxes will commence, and
finds that the conditions of this act are met.


